Appendix 1 – Correspondence from key stakeholders


Winterton Parish Council

Dear Sir/Madam,

At their meeting on 20th June 2018, Winterton-on-sea Parish Council unanimously objected to the proposed closure of Winterton School.  With the significant increase in housing in surrounding areas and allocation of housing in Winterton itself, it was felt the action would be short-sighted.  The Council are in the process of creating a Neighbourhood Plan which is likely to specify affordable housing to encourage young families to stay/move into the village. The lack of schooling facilities, should the school be closed, could have a negative impact upon this and the future development of the village.   The school is also an important part of the village community and it's believed its closure would have a significant impact on community cohesion.

Regards,

Parish Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer
Winterton on Sea Parish Council


Somerton Parish Council


At the PC meeting on the 3 July grave concerns were expressed by Parish Councillors at the possibility of Winterton Primary School closing.
Discussions were held around the fact the land for the school to be built on was donated by Burnley Hall so it is assumed permission would need to be granted from them if there are to be any changes.
As we are sure you would be aware of all the develop of new properties at the moment in Martham, Hemsby and Caister so there will be school placed needed by children moving into the area. In the next 5 years around 2000 properties are to be built in the northern parishes so in the Parish Councillors views it is short sighted to consider closure when so many places will be required.

Yours sincerely
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Somerton Parish Council
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